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Since the end of this period (April 26)  Pat James has concluded as Education & Training Program Leader and has been replaced by Steve Hill.

STUDENTS AND SCHOLARSHIPS

New Scholarships Awarded During the Quarter

Honours

ANU (5) Kehoe; Leonard; Reisz; Woolrych; Bamford

AU (4) Anderson; Pfeiffer; Tylkowski, Wittwer

CUT (1) Whitford

Postgraduate

ANU (5) Drewry; Wallace; Wong; Carlile; Worthy

AU (4) Dart; Gibbins; McDermott; Petts

CUT (3) Abbott, Cook, Kreige

Summer Research

ANU (1) McRae

AU (8) Davey; Kropinksi; Lawley; Loye, Madonna; Pewkliang; Reid; Wellby

CUT (1) Schafer

Student Quarterly Reports

The first round of Quarterly Reports from our Postgraduate Students was requested during the period.  Some of these were incorporated in the inaugural ‘Mineral Exploration Electronic Bulletin’ circulated by the CEO.  The majority of 2nd Quarterly reports from Postgraduate students has been forwarded to Head Office for the next update.

Other Student Activities

Leanne Hill (ANU) submitted her PhD thesis in January 2004.  She has since commenced employment within the graduate program of Department of Environment and Heritage (DEH). [please note: this corrects a previous entry on this item in the last executive meeting report]

Andrew McPherson (submitted PhD at ANU in December 2003) has since commenced employment with Geoscience Australia

MTEC ACTIVITY

MTEC activities over the period 1 January-31 March included the teaching of three highly successful Honours-level courses: 

· Regolith Geology and Geochemistry (RGG), 23-27 February, Wilsons Promontory Victoria 

· Regolith Mapping and Field Techniques (RMF), 15-19 March, Fowlers Gap NSW 

· Introduction to Hydrogeochemistry (HGC), 29 March-2 April, University of Melbourne. 

Students came from a range of Australian universities including those within all three CRC LEME core party universities, the MTEC network and other universities including La Trobe, Macquarie and Wollongong. Numbers were relatively healthy: RGG 15; RMF 15; and HGC 13. Teaching staff came from all three CRC LEME core party universities plus Geoscience Australia.

Projected student numbers for the remainder of the 2004 Honours program continue to look healthy. Planning continues for the remainder of the 2004 program, and for much of the 2005 program, owing to the need to pre-book accommodation.

Following the Melbourne meeting of the MTEC partners on Dec 5, copies of the MTEC Schedule and Agreement (Draft 1) were received from Alison Way on Jan.21. The documents were sent to the CEO and Gary Kong who have recently received and distributed legal advice concerning details of the documents.

VIRTUAL REGOLITH WORLDS

Pat James presented a project review report as a part of the CRC LEME project reviews.  There was little progress on this project, mainly due to departure of the research assistant (Andrew McPherson) who left to begin work in GA..  This project is presently being resubmitted for the next (2004-5) financial year by Steve Hill.

OTHER ACTIVITIES

17TH AGC

More than 600 delegates attended the 17th AGC at the Wrest Point Convention Centre in Hobart from 8-13 February 2004.

CRC LEME had a significant presence at the event, being a Silver Sponsor, an exhibitor, as well as contributing in excess of 30 papers to the technical program, including a number of student presentations.

Education and Training Committee

No formal meetings, but all members were contacted a number of times for comment and advice concerning scholarship applicants, rankings, projects and offers.

